This minute is subject to approval at the next AGM

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE SHETLAND COMMUNITY BENEFIT FUND (SCBF)
Minute of the Annual General Meeting of the Management Committee Shetland Community Benefit Fund on Tuesday 12th November 2014 at 6pm in the Training Room, Market House, Lerwick

Present  

Chris Bunyan 
Chairman

Alan MacDonald
Vice Chairman

Hubert Hunter

James David Garrick

Neville Martin
Kenny Pottinger
Garry Laurenson
In Attendance
Kate Massie, Voluntary Action Shetland Admin Assistant (note taker)

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dan Thompson; Barbara Cheyne; John Dally and Catherine Hughson
2. Minute from the previous AGM

The minute from AGM held on 31st October 2013 was adopted on the proposal of Alan MacDonald; seconded by Hubert Hunter.
3. Chairman’s report 2013-14
First I must pay tribute to one of our members who tragically died this year - Dean Gilfillan.  He regularly attended our meetings and participated fully in our debates and discussions over the past few years.  He was an excellent representative for his community.

Turning to other matters, this has to be one of the easiest ever chairman's reports - but also one of the most frustrating.

During the year the Viking wind farm project has been embroiled in a legal battle in the courts regarding its planning approval.  Until this is settled one way or another the SCBF cannot make any decision on its future.    

If the wind farm goes ahead then obviously we will have a lot of work to do in final negotiations regarding the Community Benefit Agreement.   If Viking/Scottish Government loses the legal battle then we will have to decide whether we have any realistic future.

I hope and expect we will know the result of the legal actions over the course of the next year.

Over the past year I have maintained informal contact with Viking and SSE but proper meetings have not taken place. 

Over the past year the vice-chairman and I have tried to open a bank account for various reasons this has proved impossible.   
Following the resignation of our treasurer and secretary I hope we can now make progress on this with a new officer appointed today.

4. Mandate for accounts submitted to the Financial Conducts Authority (FCA)
The end of year form for return to the FCA was unanimously approved.  

The accounts were approved by Hubert Hunter; seconded by Neville Martin.
5. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

6. Appointment of Office Bearers and Directors for 2014/2015

The current office bearers stood down and Kate Massie took the chair pro tem.  Kate went on to ask for nomination for Chairman.

Neville Martin proposed Chris Bunyan for Chair; seconded by Alan MacDonald.  There being no other nominations, and no one was otherwise minded, Chris accepted the position of Chairman.
Chris proceeded in the chair.

Nominations for Vice Chair were requested.  Chris Bunyan proposed Alan MacDonald; seconded by Hubert Hunter.  There being no other nominations, and no one was otherwise minded, Alan accepted the position of Vice Chairman.

Nominations for Treasurer/Secretary were requested.  Chris Bunyan nominated Neville Martin; seconded by Alan MacDonald.  There being no other nominations, and no one was otherwise minded, Neville accepted the position of Treasurer/Secretary.
Those Directors present agreed to remain on the SCBF Management Committee for 2014/2015.
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